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March 1, 2020 
 

Dear Pastor and Friends, 
 

Thank you very much 
for your faithfulness in 
prayer and financial 
support for the work in 
Mexico. God continues 
to work in the Churches 
and Missions. We see 
much growth in them 
and souls are continually 
saved and baptized. Two 

weeks ago we hosted the regional youth meeting in the Bible college with over 300 present and 12 giving their lives to serve 
the Lord full-time. Recently Sharon and I visited with the Peniel Baptist Church in Estacion Manuel, about an hour drive. 
They’ve been without a pastor for quite some time now and were very discouraged. There were only 8 in the first service after 
they lost their pastor. Two Sundays ago when we were with them they had 22 in attendance with one saved. Please continue to 
pray that God will provide a pastor for them. In order to maintain preaching services in the church, we have made a roll with 
the pastors in the area and once every four months each one of us takes a turn preaching in the services. This has been a great 
encouragement to the Church. 
 

The work on the Bible college is 
coming along with the 
construction advancing. We 
finished the sidewalk between 
the auditoriums. Also, the 
construction of the electrical 
control house is finished. We 
still need to put in the meters and 
electrical connections. The last 

Monday of January our pastors 
and members of the churches in the area volunteered to work all day helping in the maintenance and construction in the Bible 
college. A lot was accomplished with the plumbing, carpentry, concrete, painting, and electrical. Another day of work is 
planned for the last Monday of March. We thank God for our pastors and church members and their interest in helping us reach 
young men and women to prepare for the ministry. 
 
In April we have 2 very important activities. We will be hosting the Mexican Fellowship Pastoral Retreat the 2nd week, and the 
last week of April will be our 58th Graduation with 11 young men and women graduating and going into full-time service.  
Pray that God will work in these two activities, reviving His work and servants to continue reaching the lost for whom Christ 
died. 
 
Again, thank you for your faithfulness to our Lord and Savior in sustaining His work. May God richly bless you is our prayer. 
 
 

Your misionaries, , 
 

 
Larry & Sharon Lilly 

 

 

Estacion Manuel Congregation 

Work Day Workers – Work Day 

Youth Meeting 


